

R.C.P.A

RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION

January 2007

IF YOU RECEIVED A YELLOW NEWSLETTER, YOUR 2007 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE NOW BEING ACCEPTED. APPLICATION FORM IS INCLUDED IN THIS NEWSLETTER. IF YOU RECEIVED A WHITE NEWSLETTER, YOUR DUES ARE PAID.

Upon receipt of your 2007 dues, we will send you your membership card and auto decals.

President's Message

Anthony Finnelly

Let me begin by saying that we are hopeful that all of our members and their families enjoyed a very happy and healthy holiday season with loved ones and friends. The past year saw many good things occur which aided our members and widows. Because we were successful does not mean that we are finished with trying to gain additional benefits for our members.

Ken Hauser, after being elected to the Pension Board was elected Vice President of the Chicago Police Pension Fund by the other members of that Board and as such has been and will continue to watch out for our best interests in all things relating to our pensions and annuities.

It was mentioned by a member, at our last General Meeting that he wonders why, when our membership has grown to approximately 7500 members, there are so few people who attend our General Meetings. Everyone should be aware that this is not being stated as a complaint but merely a point of interest for everyone to consider. As a reminder there are only four General Meetings a year and it is a very good place to see people we may not have seen for a few years. We realize that our membership has grown to the point that we have members living all over the country. To those members we say that if you ever happen to return to Chicago during a time when one of our meetings or functions

REGULAR MEETING

Sunday, February 11, 2007 at 1:00 PM 1st District Community Room 1718 South State Street such as the Bi-Annual Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner or Dinner and Dance please feel free to contact us for dates or tickets. Those who have attended these events and meetings have told us that they came away having had a wonderful and worthwhile time.

Before closing, I would just like to remind everyone that 2007 Dues time is upon us and those of you who have received a Yellow Newsletter have not yet paid their dues for 2007. Those who received White Newsletters have already sent in their dues and should have already received their Membership Cards and Decals in the Mail. We look forward to your continued membership and hope to continue to serve you. We, your Officers and Board of Directors wish you a healthy, prosperous and Happy New Year.

RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION

6500 S. Pulaski Road • Chicago, Illinois 60629-5136 Phone: 773-767-1771 www.retiredchicagopolice.com

OFFICERS
ANTHONY FINNELLY
President
WILLIAM J. NOLAN
1st Vice President
TONY PULCIANI
2nd Vice President
HAROLD BROWN
Treasurer
SAM GRECO
Sgt. at Arms

DIRECTORS
CORNELIUS DILLON
ANTHONY FAKLIS
DONALD FOURNIER
KENNETH HAUSER
ART KIMBER
GERALDINE PERRY
ROBERT PODGORNY
ABRAHAM REID
JOHN YANEZ

Organized in 1888 as an Association to protect the Police Pension Fund and promote the welfare of Police Pensioners, their widows and children.

National Conference on Public Employee Retirement System

Pension News, by Annuitant Trustee Ken Hauser

I hope your holidays were filled with love and happiness. January is sure to bring a bit more. On Tuesday, October 31, 2006 at the monthly Pension Fund meeting, I made a motion which was seconded and the Board of Trustees voted unanimously to provide a \$400.00 (13th holiday) check in December to ALL annuitants receiving the minimum monthly annuity. The financing of this benefit will come from the Fund's Gift Reserve. There will be no taxes taken out of this check. Affected annuitants should have received this \$400. check by Christmas.

On August 17, 2006, President Bush signed the Pension Protection Act of 2006 (P.L. 109-280). Section 845 of HR 4 is the Healthcare Enhancement for Local Public Safety (HELPS) Retirees Act. It states in this section that beginning January 1, 2007, Public Safety Officers who retire at normal retirement age or on disability retirement may use up to \$3,000 yearly on a pre-tax basis to purchase healthcare insurance or long-term care insurance. The premium must be paid directly from your Pension Fund to a health or long-term care insurance company. Individually purchased health, dental and vision plan premiums also would qualify. Public Safety Officers are law enforcement officers, firefighters, members of a rescue squad or ambulance crew (paramedics), chaplains to a fire or police department and corrections, probation, parole and judicial officers.

You will be sent a form that you will be required to fill out and return to the Pension Fund. This form will most likely request information regarding additional insurance coverage that you may have purchased. Details such as insurance company name, policy number, monthly premium amount, insurance type (i.e., medical, dental, vision and long-term care) must be provided. You will need to authorize the Pension Fund to pay your individually purchased health premiums from your annuity in order to receive the pre-tax benefit. You must fill out and return this form to the Pension Fund in order to be eligible for the \$3,000. pre-tax benefit. If you are in a 25% tax bracket, this could mean a \$750. yearly savings for you.

In closing, I would like to wish you happiness and good health in the New Year.

FRANK BAUMANN-Root Realty-RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE OFFICER.

Full time-Full service realtor for over 12 years offering cash back program to Retired Chicago Police Officers. Office #773-348-8080 Ask for Frank.

Website:

www.fbaumann.com Meet my affiliates for great service and discounts, click local partners link - home page.

My website has active listings of property throughout USA-PLUS reports on how to sell and buy realestate and much more.

Thank you, Frank Baumann

Live and Invest in Beautiful Southwest Florida. Retired Capt. Tom Faragoi will donate 20% of his net commission to the Gold Star Families. Specializing in condos and homes in the Cape Coral and Ft. Myers area. **Call Tom at Weichert Realty 1-800-831-4453.**

Florida.....Naples & Marco Island

"The weathers fine and it's a Buyers market"

Specializing in -

- New and pre Construction
- 1031 Exchanges
- Single family/Town Homes/Condos
- Golf course & Water locations

Greetings from Sunny Southwest florida. After 32 years on the force my beat is

now Naples Fl. If you too are considering investing in this area, then give me a call.

I would like to show you around. Please visit my web site for more information.....

NaplesRealEstateBeat.com

Bob Povilaitis Realtor – Stock Realty LLC – Naples, Fl. Cell - 239-784-1744



Member of the National Association of Realtors

"Kids 'n' Cops" by Joan Wellander-Kleppe, widow of 19th District Sgt. Willard E. Kleppe, is a tribute to Chicago's Finest. The book contains excerpts from 300 of the thousands of letters received by the late Officer Friendly "Uncle George" Zaranti while Joan was employed at personal secretary to the late 19th District Commander John P. Fahey-"the best job she ever had".

Besides her official duties of handling correspondence and composing Honorable Mentions for 19th District personnel, and accompanying Officer Zaranti on his visits to 1st-through-4th grade students, Joan founded and directed the first-and-only 19th District A Cappella Choir for boys ages 6-16. as a volunteer--another positive conection with the public.

The book is available on-line at iUniverse.com for \$13.95 + shipping. If you order directly from Joan at P.O. Box 68901, Schaumburg, IL 60168, she will waive the shipping charge. Make your check payable to: Joan Kleppe.

CUT-OFF AND RETURN WITH YOUR CHECK OR MONEY ORDER

If you are reading a yellow-colored newsletter **2007 MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE \$15.00**

Please return this cut-off with your CHECK or MONEY ORDER made out to THE RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION.

Please check the imprint of your name, address and annuity number on the reverse side of this newsletter. Make corrections if necessary, including apt. #, route #, etc. if applicable.

RETURN THIS CUT-OFF WITH YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES OF \$15.00 TO:

THE RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION 6500 S. Pulaski Road Chicago, Illinois 60629-5136

RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

Treasurer's Message By Harold Brown

I would like to wish everyone a Happy & Healthy New Year. The dues for 2007 have been coming in, and we have been sending out the membership cards within two days of receipt of the dues. We thank the Line of Duty Widows for contributing their dues, and a special thanks to those retirees and widows who included an extra donation. Your generosity is greatly appreciated and will help defray some of the rising expenses. Once again we remind our members:

If you received a **WHITE NEWSLETTER your 2007 dues are PAID.** If you received a **YELLOW NEWSLETTER your dues are not paid and are due now.** Please use the **YELLOW APPLICATION.** This is the only way to tell our members if they are paid or not paid. If for some reason we inadvertently sent you a yellow newsletter and your dues are paid we apologize. Another reminder if you are moving please notify the office at 773-767-1771 and the Pension Board at 312-744-3891, out of state 800-656-6606 as soon as possible. If you will soon be turning 65 please notify the Pension Board so the Proper deductions will be taken out of your pension check.

ANTHONY FINNELLY

President

NORTH

1st Wednesday of each month at 7:30 a.m. Lone Tree Manor 7710 N. Milwaukee Avenue

For Info Call: Joe Nalepa at 773-763-1362

HAROLD BROWN

Treasurer

SOUTH

2nd Wednesday of each month at 10:00 a.m. Jedi Garden Restaurant 9266 S. Cicero Avenue

For Info Call: Don Januszyk at 708-364-9903

PRESORTED
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
PAID
PAID
CHICAGO, IL

RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION
6500 S. Pulaski Road
Chicago, Illinois, 60629-5136
DATED MATERIALS 1/07

Coyne Financial Wishes All Retired Chicago Police Assn. Members and their Families a Happy and Healthy New Year

- ❖ No down payment programs even 103% financing (covers closing costs)
 - ❖ No Income/Asset Verification loans
- Licensed in Wisconsin
- * Reverse Mortgages for 62 years and older. Instead of paying the bank, have the bank pay you!
 - ❖ 24-hour pre-approvals
- * No garbage fees!

FREE Weekend Getaway! Call Coyne for details

Coyne Financial LLC

A Police Family Owned & Operated Company 7789 W. Talcott, Chicago IL 60631 • 773-774-4900



Illinois & Wisconsin Residential Mortgage Licensee

INCOME TAX PREPARATION

• FAST REFUNDS • ELECTRONIC FILING • REASONABLE RATES • ACCURATE TAX SERVICE JACK BROWN 773-594-0916

We have a Date and Place for our Annual Golf Outing!



Date: June 28, 2007

Place: Bloomingdale Golf Course



This year we have a limit of 120 golfers, **So Please Call 773-767-1771** to reserve your foursome.

Florida Residents

Ann Shaw, P.A

2706 Alternate 19, Suite 205 Palm Harbor, Florida 34683

727-772-0415

Toll Free: 800-622-1401

www.annshaw.com

Email: annshaw@annshaw.com

Retired Chicago Police Lieutenant Discount for Sworn retirees and family Is your Estate Plan Up to Date? Call Now for an "Estate Plan Checkup"



Attorney at Law

Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning

The hiring of a lawyer is an important decision that should not be based solely upon advertisements. Before you decide, ask us to send you free written information about our qualifications and experience.

LIVING TRUST ESTATE PLANS

Tuohy Law Offices is extending its <u>\$200 rate reduction</u> to all members until **December 28, 2006**. Plan your estate today and be relieved that your affairs are in order.

Living Trust Estate Plans Include:

- · Living Trust · Last Will & Testament
 - · Health Care Power of Attorney
 - · Financial Power of Attorney

A Living Trust Estate Plan is designed to avoid probate, is available for distribution to your family immediately, is private, and is handled by a family member or trusted friend.

Call today for full RCPA benefits PLUS

\$200 additional reduction until January 26, 2007!

TUOHY LAW OFFICES

Millennium Park Plaza
155 N. Michigan Avenue • Chicago, Illinois 60601
info@tuohylawoffices.com
312-729-5200 • Fax 312-729-5401



Greetings to the members of the Retired Chicago Police Association!

I am happy to inform you that Chicago Patrolmen's Federal Credit Union has opened a full-service branch at 2766 111th Street, in Chicago (111th and California).

I am one of the branch representatives and am anxious to serve all of your financial needs. As a full-service branch we are prepared to help you with any of your deposit or lending needs. So whether you need to open a savings or checking account, have a mortgage or consumer loan disbursed, or even make changes to your IRA with the assistance of our financial planners, we can help! There are also several friendly faces to help with your withdrawals and deposits.

Don't forget to remind your immediate family members that they are also eligible to join. They will receive the same great services as the wonderful men and women of the Chicago Police Department! We are eager to see you at the branch and hope that we have made more convenient for you to utilize Chicago Patrolmen's Federal Credit Union as your primary financial institution.

Sincerely,

Kacey Smith Branch Representative